
 
President's Corner           November 
 
Our October meeting gave us the opportunity to meet at least one of our future Presidents of the United States of 
America.  Don't you agree?  I think we were all in awe of the Douglas High School Debate Team.  The four 
students took on two extremely important, timely and volatile topics: To frack or not to frack, can hydraulic 
fracking safely ensure continuing access to oil and gas? And, Do voter ID requirements stifle or enhance the 
electoral process?   They spoke with professionalism, knowledge and passion, stating the pros and cons of each 
argument, using incredible statistics, quotes, and data.  There is no doubt that these young people will be leaders 
in their future endeavors.  If you missed the meeting, you missed an incredible program. 
 
Along the education line, Mary Porter and her Constitution Committee have been very hard at work preparing for 
their presentations to the 5th grader students at the elementary schools in Douglas County.   The first assembly 
was held at C.C. Meneley Elementary School on Friday, October 19th with Sally Wiley, Barry Penzel, Lynn 
Muzzy and Chairman, Mary Porter, in attendance. I understand this was a smashing success. SNRW provided 
each student with a copy of our Constitution.  Sally Wiley was introduced to the students as a Gold Star Mother.  
Both Barry Penzel and Lynn Muzzy served in the military as well.  The Committee wants to emphasize that the 
freedoms guaranteed by our Constitution must be defended.    More is written about the assembly elsewhere in the 
newsletter.  

 
In addition to hearing from the Debate Team and presenting the assemblies for the 5th graders, SNRW (through 
the Constitution Committee) is holding an essay contest at Sierra Lutheran High School, with a $200 first prize 
and $50 for the second prize.  The topic is "Electoral College: Failure or Failsafe?"  Essays are due the end of 
October, and we anticipate a good turnout.  Judges are Regent Ron Knecht, Robin Reedy, and Ann Kinsey Goldy.    
 
So, as you can see, in addition to our primary goal of raising funds to support our Republican candidates, we are 
very engaged in educating our youth in the political process, particularly as it relates to the Constitution.  The 
Committee is always interested in your thoughts and ideas, so if you have any suggestions of other private schools 
or other programs, please contact one of the members. 
 
Our next meeting, November 14, should prove to be another "don't miss" event.  The Entrepreneur of the Year 
will be presented by Chairman, Mary Jane Harding.  Also, Vice President (Program) Sherese Settelmeyer has 
invited a most interesting "surprise" speaker.  You will just love her and her topic.  Please, remember to RSVP to 
Shari James. 

Mark your calendar for our Christmas/Installation dinner at CVI on December 12th (12/12/12).  
 
Nancy Jarvis 



MINUTES  

SIERRA NEVADA REPUBLICAN MEETING 

Wednesday, October 10, 2012                

President Nancy Jarvis called the regular meeting to order at 12:10 p.m. The meeting was held at Tahoe 
Ridge Winery in Minden, NV.  
 
Betty Hertz gave the invocation. 
 
United States Congressman Mark Amodei led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Special guests introduced:  James Settelmeyer, State Senator; Michael Gibbons, District Court Judge; 
Doug Sonnemann, Douglas County Assessor; Shari James, Trustee Gardnerville Ranchos General 
Improvement District; Maggie Benz, Chair, Douglas County Republican Central Committee. 
 
Candidates introduced:  Jim Wheeler, State Assembly District 39; Frank Godecke, County 
Commissioner, District 3; Michael Olson and Barry Penzel, County Commissioner District 5; Ron Knecht, 
University Board of Regents, District 9; Teri Jamin, School Board Trustee, Area 5; Tom Perkins, Justice 
of the Peace Court, East Fork Township. 
 
Speaker—Sherese Settelmeyer introduced the Douglas High School debate team:  Trent DeGiovanni, 
Sam Frost, Michelle Schilling and Emily Tuggle.   A brief description of debate styles was presented. Pro 
and con debates were given by DeGiovanni and Frost on the topic “To frack or not to frack--can 
hydraulic fracking safely ensure continuing access to oil and gas?”  Schilling and Tuggle debated the 
topic of “Do voter ID requirements stifle or enhance the electoral process?” 
President Jarvis noted the list of topics was FAX’ed to the high school two days ago! 
 
CLUB BUSINESS 
 
President—Nancy Jarvis  

Announced at the November Meeting the Entrepreneur of the Year will be awarded and also 
there will be a special military speaker. 

The 9/11 Dinner was a success and thanked all who participated.  The auction covered all 
expenses that included cost of dinners for the military guests.  Thank you to Sally Wiley for arranging the 
attendance of the military guests.   

Through fundraising activities the Club was able to distribute $11,900 to candidates this year 
(emphasis was given to State Senate and Congressional races).  Distribution list is available. 

Approval of the Minutes for August 8, 2012.  Hearing no objections, the Minutes of the  
August 8 meeting were placed on file. 
 
Treasurer—Shari James 
 Year to date, total income is $4,368.04; report will be placed on file. (Hard copy attached) 
 
Nominating Committee Report— 

Pat Smith, Chair thanked the Nominating Committee Members (Donna Baushke, Cynthia 
Sawyer, Jan Vanderbur, Donna Schehl) for preparing a slate of nominations for 2013 Club Officers and 
announced the nominations.  They are:  President—Nancy Jarvis; 1st Vice-President (Programs)—Shari 
James; 2nd Vice-President (Membership)—Dianna Hennessey; Treasurer—Jan Muzzy; Reporting 



Secretary—Sharla Hales; Corresponding Secretary—Claudi Broquist; Pat Smith will remain on the Board 
as Past President.  Nominations were open to the floor; there were none. 
December:  Christmas Party Treasurer’s Report—Shari James    
 Treasurer’s Report—Shari James         
               
Caring for America/Military Update—Sally Wiley  
 61 boxes at a cost of $820.45 for September/October were recently mailed to troops in Afghanistan.    
Year to date 283 boxes have been sent at a cost of $3806.35.  Thanksgiving care boxes will be sent 
October 30; Christmas mailing will be November 29.   
 Donation hat passed around today; collected $133.00 and will be used to cover costs of future 
mailings. 
 Wiley read an email from a soldier at Camp Dwyer (Afghanistan) thanking everyone for contributing to 
the “Boxes of Love” and “will see them distributed throughout the camp to the Wounded Warriors, 
Marines, Navy and Army personnel here on Camp Dwyer.” 
 [President Jarvis thanked Wiley for keeping the Coffee Corner stocked at the Veteran’s Outpatient 
Clinic in Minden.] 
 
2nd Vice President (Membership)—Mary Porter 
Currently there are 87 members and 62 associate members. 
Membership renewal packets are available at the check-in table. 
 Bring a friend to SNRW Luncheon--At today’s and November’s meeting, new members will be invited 
to choose an item from the gift basket prepared by Tahoe Ridge.  Today’s new members are Carol Bondi 
and Karen Brekas. 
Please turn in Campaign Volunteer Tally sheets. 
Constitution Committee—invited members to become involved. 

(1) Friday, October 19 will be going to CC Meneley Elementary School and give a presentation to 
5th graders on the Constitution.   

(2) Students at Sierra Lutheran High School have been invited to participate in an essay contest 
(1st place $200, 2nd place $50).  The topic is on the 12th Amendment, the Electoral College—
Failure or Fail Safe?  Essay judges are Ann Goldy, Ron Knecht, Robin Reedy. 
[President Jarvis thanked Porter for being Vice-President of Membership the past two years.] 

 
ANNOUNCEMENTS: 
 
50/50 Drawing   
·  $87 was won by Brenda Robertson; she will donate her winnings to the Boys and Girls Club.  
·  $87 goes towards funding local and state candidates.  
 
DCRCC Report—Maggie Benz 
 Many important dates are upcoming; Rita Hill, SNRW web master will post these dates. 
 
Stuart Posselt  

Announced Douglas County Candidates debate on October 16, 6:30-9:30 at CVIC.  
Presented the following: A general resolution to take an express political position on a matter of 

public policy condemning the United Nations Conference on Environment and Development 
Comprehensive Plan known as Agenda 21; and providing for other matters properly relating thereto. 
Douglas County Republican Central Committee has adopted this resolution. 
Motion for SNRW to adopt this resolution; M(Stephanie King)S(Mary Jane Harding)/P. 
 
Next board meeting will be Wednesday, November 14, noon at Tahoe Ridge in Minden. 
 



Meeting adjourned at 1:05pm.        

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jan Muzzy, Corresponding Secretary,  
For Sharla Hales, Recording Secretary 

Bring a Guest to Our November Meeting     

 (New Members joining at our November meeting will select a gift from our Tahoe Ridge basket.)                                
 Our 2013 SNRW Membership Drive is underway.  Be sure to turn in your 2013 application and annual 
dues as soon as possible. 
To increase our membership a bonus gift is being offered to new members who join at our November 
lunch meeting.  Invite a Republican friend or neighbor who is not yet a member to our November 
meeting.  Should your friend or neighbor join us they will enjoy our programs, the tasty lunches we share 
and the friendship of fellow Republicans.  They also are sure to enjoy their selection from the Tahoe 
Ridge gift basket. 
Membership thanks all of you who have brought new members into our club this year.  In 2013 we will 
continue to grow. 

 
 

Luncheon/Meeting:  Sierra Nevada Republican Women will hold their regular 
monthly luncheon/meeting at the Tahoe Ridge Winery Marketplace & Bistro, 1644 Highway 395, 
Minden on Wednesday, November 14th.    Buffet luncheon begins at 11:30 A.M. and meeting 
promptly at 12:00 noon.  This month’s program will be the announcement of the SNRW 
Entrepreneur of the Year, a very special surprise guest, and election of 2013 Executive Board 
Members.  Cost of luncheon is $15.00 (includes tax and tip).  RSVP to Shari James by Nov 
13th at treasurer.snrw@gmail.com or 450-3082.   
 

 



    
     Recommended Reading, the Constitution Committee   
Rayna Goodrich is one of our newer members.  She recommends the following book to 
adults, potential college level and perhaps to mature high school students. 
 
Title:  The Shadow Party 
 "How George Soros, Hillary Clinton, and Sixties Radicals Seized Control of the 
Democratic Party" 
Author:  David Horowitz & Richard Poe  
ISBN#:  978-1-59555-103-0  
  
Rayna describes The Shadow Party as follows: 
 
 “This book covers the relationship between George Soros and many of our strategic and 
important political figures of our current government administration.  George Soros' 
agenda for this country is very different from our founding principles and if followed 
would most likely result in the total dismantling of our country as we know it.  I would 
strongly recommend this book to anyone who believes in what our country stands for: 
freedom, prosperity, and the right to have a real say in our government and its 
involvement in our everyday lives.  Although I was aware of George Soros and many of 
the other key players mentioned in this book, I was not knowledgeable of their intimate 
and longstanding connections and their organized effort to change this country.” 
 
The Constitution Committee thanks Rayna for her recommendation.  The Committee 
always is pleased to pass along reading recommendations, and Rayna’s recommendation 
is highly pertinent. 

 
If anyone knows of someone who needs a card of enco uragement, get well, 
sympathy or other congratulatory reason please cont act me at Rita Hill email 
ronnritahill@aol.com  or phone me at 775-783-9908.  

 
 
 
 



 
Longtime associate member Wayne Davis passed away i n October.  Our deepest 
sympathy to Linda and her family for their loss.  W ayne was such an asset to 
SNRW for more than nine years.  

Changes, Corrections and Additions 
 
Please welcome new Members, Carole Bondi, Karen Brekas and Jill Dimock, as well as 
new Associates, Marco Caldana and Phil Brisack, and returning Associate, Sherry Dilley. 
 
Below is their contact information.  Please add the information to your Sierra Nevada 
Republican Women Membership Directory 2011: 
 
Carole A. Bondi     Marco Caldana*    
P.O. Box 1450                 P.O. Box 953 
Minden, NV 89423                Gardnerville, NV 89410 
783-8968 (home)     782-6535 (home) 
818-331-3594 (cell)         
singingnursecb@yahoo.com         
     
Karen E. Brekas     Phil Brisack* 
1349 Chichester Drive                425 Dino Court 
Gardnerville, NV 89410                Gardnerville, NV 89460 
782-8879 (home)     265-7264 (cell) 
karenbrekas@aol.com         
     
Jill Dimock      Sherry Dilley* 
1237 Springtime Drive     2981 San Fernando Rd. 
Gardnerville, NV 89460     Minden, NV 89423 
775-389-9890 (home)                 267-3784 (home) 
ejdimock22@yahoo.com    sherrydilley@charter.net 
 

 



 

          
          Constitutional Convention at C. C. Meneley Elementary School  
 
On October 19, 2012 members of our Constitution Committee, including Lynn Muzzy, Sally 
Wiley, Barry Penzel and Mary Porter held a Constitutional Convention for 5th graders at C.C. 
Meneley Elementary School.   
 
Pocket Constitutions were distributed to the students as they were assembling.  With their 
teachers’ assistance, the students were divided into groups of delegates from the 12 states that had 
sent delegates to our original Constitutional Convention in Philadelphia.   
 
Each group was given a question to search for in the Constitution.  State by state, the groups 
reported on what they had located to the “presiding delegate,” Barry Penzel. 
 
Prior to this assembly the Constitution Committee had held planning meetings.  Robin Reedy and 
President Nancy Jarvis have been instrumental in developing this assembly process by which we 
hope to foster interest in our U.S. Constitution.   
 
We will be holding Constitutional Conventions at Gardnerville Elementary School on November 
5 at 2:00 p.m., and at Scarselli Elementary School on November 8 at 2:15 p.m.  If you would like 
to attend these “conventions” contact Mary Porter 782-8098, maryatmaa@yahoo.com.  It is a lot 
of fun!   
 

Veterans Day is an official United States holiday honoring armed service 
veterans. It is a federal holiday that is observed on November 11. It coincides with 
other holidays such as Armistice Day or Remembrance Day, which are celebrated in 
other parts of the world and also mark the anniversary of the signing of the Armistice 
that ended World War I. (Major hostilities of World War I were formally ended at the 
11th hour of the 11th day of the 11th month of 1918 with the German signing of the 
Armistice.)  Veterans Day is not to be confused with Memorial Day; Veterans Day 
celebrates the service of all U.S. military veterans, while Memorial Day is a day of 
remembering the men and women who died while serving.  



 

      Getting to Know Lynn Muzzy 
 
The Membership Committee thanks Lynn Muzzy for giving an interview for our Getting to Know 
series.  He and his wife, Jan have contributed greatly to SNRW since joining 6 years ago.   
 
Born in San Mateo, California on Valentine’s Day 1947, Lynn is a graduate of California State 
University Hayward.  He has a brother, Jay who resides in Sonoma, California, and who has 
retired from Kaiser Permanente where he was employed as a biomedical technician. 
 
Lynn is a retired insurance agent.  Following his retirement, the Muzzys made their home in the 
Carson Valley after having spent three years traveling around our nation in their RV.  Lynn and 
Jan now take somewhat shorter RV trips.  They also golf, garden, and are caring for Jan’s elderly 
aunt who lives with them. Lynn and Jan attend and volunteer their time at their Community Bible 
Study class. 
 
Lynn devotes a good deal of effort to preparing letters to the editors of our local newspapers on a 
number of topics, mostly political.  He also spends hours volunteering on political campaigns.    
 
Lynn joined SNRW because he heard we were an active club with programs for politically active 
people who want to get involved in campaigns and provide service opportunities for the civic 
minded.  Also, SNRW had had an outstanding roster of guest speakers.  A couple of years ago 
Lynn and Jan were our guest speakers.  They gave a very instructive presentation on the topic of 
preparing “Letters to the Editor.”   
 
The SNRW essay contest, “The Electoral College-Failure or Failsafe,” now offered to students at 
Sierra Lutheran High School, is the result of Lynn’s initiative in contacting ( and re-contacting) 
the high school.  He also plans and attends assemblies at our elementary schools at which pocket 
Constitutions are distributed to 5th graders.  Lynn regards our Constitution Committee as 
completely different from anything he has been involved with before, and he has found it a very 
worthwhile enterprise.  SNRW is fortunate that he has found it so. 
 
 
 

   DISCLOSURE NOTICE  
                              SNRW newsletter is paid for by                        
    SNRW and is not authorized by any 
       candidate or candidate committee. 



      
     2012 Committee/Appointed Positions    

Achievement Award Pat Smith, Sherese Settelmeyer, Robin Reedy 
  Advisory Committee Past Presidents 
  Americanism  Sharon O’Berg 
  Budget & Finance Shari James, Pam Sturlin 
  By-Laws  Donna Baushke/Claudine Broquist/             
      Robin Reedy 
  Campaign Volunteer Mary Porter 
  Caring for America Sally Wiley 
  Chaplain  Betty Hertz 
  Constitutional Education Mary Porter 
  Editorial              Jan Muzzy   
               Entrepreneur Award Mary Jane Harding 
  Historian  Judy Walsh      
         Hospitality/Greeters Claudine Broquist    
  Hot Line              Donna Baushke 
  Legislature  Sherese Settelmeyer 
  Literacy               Linda Ruisi 
                Membership  Mary Porter, Maryellen Geiger 
                Newsletter  Donna Baushke 
  Parliamentarian              Kathryn Zogorski 
  Photographer  Donna Schehl 
  Program              Sherese Settelmeyer 
  Publicity/PR  Donna Baushke 
  Protocol   Donna Baushke 
  Roster   Mary Porter 
  Sunshine  Rita Hill 
  VA/Active Military Sally Wiley 
  Ways and Means Pam Sturlin (St. Patrick’s) 
  9/11   Robin Reedy, Sherese Settelmeyer  
  Website  Pat Smith, Rita Hill, Lee Bonner 
  Youth Chair  Heide Cruz 
  Advertising                    Shari James, Deena Reagan 

 
     

 



 

 

 
 

 

Thanksgiving Day 
Thanksgiving 2012 (also called as Turkey Day) is a joyous family festival celebrated primarily in the 

United States, Canada and other countries with lots of enthusiasm. This is a holiday, special and well-

commemorated to express gratitude and appreciation, and as well as a sincere thanksgiving, offered 

to God for all His blessings, and as well as to the family, loved ones and friends for all their support.  

Traditionally, it has been the day to give thanks for a harvest that is bountiful and rich. 

Thanksgiving Day is celebrated on November in the United States, which is every fourth Thursday 

and in Canada it falls on the second Monday in the month of October.  
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